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DUFFERIN MARSH NATURE CONNECTION
Minutes
Tuesday, February 2, 2016
Meeting Start:
8:10 pm
Attendees:
Charles, Mary, Sheila, Brenda (no Quorum) Joe arrived at 8:40 and established a quorum.
1. January 2016 minutes

The minutes were reviewed.  Charles noted that the time of the GBBC was recorded as 9 am but advertised as 10 am.  The event will be held at 10 am.
2. Great Backyard Bird Count
February 12th to 15th (Family Day)  

The event will be held at 10 am on Monday February 15th. It has been advertised by email and on the website and Facebook.  Mary will lead the group and bring extra binoculars and recording stuff.
3. February Skate (Feb. 13, 2016)    




Tasks  -  
Mary: fire pit (sand, paper, matches, water), fire permit, cups, 





napkins, membership stuff, email blast, poster, hot chocolate





Sheila:
carpets, marshmallows, cream





Charles:  benches, wood





Eric: coffee (Mary has carafes), wood, camera, newspaper ad, marshmallow sticks





Joe: cinnamon hearts





Brenda: hotdogs, buns, condiments, table, benches, sugar
Mary has contacted the Township concerning the fire permit.  A permit is not needed for a recreational fire but the fire department sent rules for the fire.
The current Ice conditions are poor so a contingency was considered.  The options were to push the event to the following week or to just have a bonfire.  The decision is dependent on the weather and will be confirmed by email. We will need a crew to help clear the ice.
Action:
Mary will ask for volunteers for ice clearing.


Nadia will keep in touch with Harry Hoare about ice clearing.
4. Social Media 
There was a long discussion about how to acknowledge a paypal donation or membership.  Do we want to send a special letter or do we want to just send them to a thank you page through email?
Move that for donations of $50 or more a notice will be sent by the webmaster to the Chair entitled “Dufferin Marsh Donation” chair for special acknowledgement.

Moved by Mary

2nd Charles

Approved.
Action:
Mary will work with Jen to put together a Paypal acknowledgement.

Mary advised that the Facebook page has been launch and encouraged everyone to check it out.  Like us on Facebook.
Mary also reminded everyone of the presentation at Tecumseth Pines on Thursday Feb 11.
5. Upcoming dates 
The next major event is Earth Hour.  This event needs to be advertised before the next meeting. 
Preliminary task list:
Bonfire – wood, matches, sand, bowl, paper – Mary






Marshmallows – Sheila






Sticks – Eric






Telescopes – Charles






Need to organize Lanterns – ask Donna






Coffee, etc. – Brenda





Hot Chocolate – Mary
Action:
Mary will contact Donna for a poster and to discuss the option of making lanterns
ITEMS TO BE CARRIED FORWARD
6. Hats for the DMNC – this should be deleted
7. "Hughie's Cathedral" Project
Mary advised that this project is still in the thinking stage but should be moving forward soon.
8. DMC safety vests 
There was an inquiry as to the status of the volunteer vests.  It was agreed that we want to have a the word volunteer and the DMNC logo on them. This was done in a similar way by the SVA.
Action:
Brenda will follow up on this.
9. MOU

Mary Joe and Eric will be attending a meeting on Thursday.
10. Constitution
A final version of the constitution was sent out.
NEW BUSINESS

11. Financial Statements

The proposed accounting sheet was reviewed.
Joe suggested that the totals appear att he top of the page.
Action:
Charles and Mary will finalize the spread sheet and give it to Brenda.
12. Mary sent a note to thank Granite Brewery 
Meeting Adjourned: move to adjourn 9:40 pm 
NEXT MEETING IS TUESDAY, March 8, 2016
�








